Lacy Road Reconstruction Update
August 3, 2017

Lacy Road construction has been changing! This last week underground and grading work is continuing
west. Curb and gutter has been placed from Sunflower Drive to Syene Road!

Next week the Lacy Road roadway construction continues with the following work anticipated (weather
permitting):

e Surveying and staking, throughout the project

e Underground storm sewer work from Fahey Glen to Mica Road, then the crew will move to the
west end and install towards Glen Arbor Way

e Water services and sanitary service installation from the west end to Glen Arbor Way

e Grading of the roadway and placement of base aggregate from Notre Dame Drive through Fahey
Glen

e Work on retaining wall west of Sunflower Drive

e Concrete flat work from Syene Rd to Sunflower Drive

Traffic:
e Work from Notre Dame Drive to Fahey Glen will make travel through this area difficult. Fahey
Glen and Notre Dame Drive Traffic and all Lacy Road residents east of Fahey Glen should head
east out of Lacy Road to Sunflower Drive.



o Work from the west end to Glen Arbor Way will be tight, but local traffic will be allowed
through.

e Mica Road at Lacy Road will close Friday August 4" from noon to 7pm. |f weather causes a
delay, it will be rescheduled to early next week.

o A double set of barricades indicates the areas that are tight for travel.

e PLEASE give construction traffic plenty of room — stay back at least 100 feet. They stop, turn,
backup and dump loads very frequently. The equipment operators have a hard time seeing cars
that are too close to them.

Road Closed to Thru Traffic means “local traffic only”. So what is local traffic? “Local Traffic” refers to
vehicles that have an origin or destination inside the work zone. This includes but is not limited to Lacy
Rd residents, businesses, delivery trucks, emergency vehicles and school buses. Or in other words,
unless you are going to an address or leaving an address within the construction zone from City Hall to
Syene Road, you must use an alternate route.

We would also like to remind motorists that it is illegal to use a handheld cellphone in construction
zones.

Road construction is inconvenient for motorists and residents. We want to thank you for doing your
part to keep everyone safe in the construction zone.

If you have any questions on the reconstruction project, please call the field office phone at 608-504-
8406.



